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     Do you remember life during the pandemic? Students

were confined to their homes, with limited interactions and

online learning. We shared concerns about its impact on

children's growth. Thankfully, society has gradually returned

to normal. Schools are open, and children return to campus

with smiles, meeting teachers and classmates, and immersing

themselves in joyful activities. Field trips to libraries,

museums, and parks make learning captivating and foster

camaraderie. We've organized engaging parent-child

workshops, relieving stress and strengthening bonds. Our

renovated school provides a comfortable learning

environment. We're grateful for parents' support and trust.

We'll continue delivering exceptional education in Stanley,

nurturing the next generation together.

Ms. Chan Fung Yin
Ms. Chan Fung Yin
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家長心聲家長心聲

    Hello everyone! We are Hei Sun's parents. Our child, born in August, is slightly younger than the other children. We had

discussions about enrolling him in the pre-nursery class, considering various factors. We wanted him to learn school rules and

experience social life, but we were concerned about his young age and the potential challenges of adapting to a new environment.

However, we have no regrets about choosing St. Peter's Church Kindergarten for his pre-nursery education.

    During the adaptation week in September, he faced some difficulties adjusting to the new environment and would cry when we

said goodbye. However, the teachers and principal kept us updated on his progress and showed great care. They use the E-Class app

to share his interesting experiences at school, making us feel their thoughtfulness towards all the students. By the end of October,

we saw significant improvement in Hei Sun's adaptation to school life. He can now greet the principal and teachers independently,

have his temperature checked at the door, bid us goodbye, and cheerfully walk back to the classroom.

    At home, he sings songs with accompanying actions and tells us about the songs he learned at school. We can see his progress

and are grateful to the teachers. St. Peter's Church Kindergarten is a loving school that provides a joyful environment for children to

grow up in.

CHEUNG HEI SEN  
PN(AM)

    Since Chloey started pre-nursery, she has learned valuable life skills
and basic etiquette. She can greet others and take care of herself
independently. It brings me joy as a mother to witness her growth.
    Every night, I ask Chloey, "Do you enjoy going to school?" She eagerly
responds, "I love going to school!" When I inquire about her day, she
excitedly shares activities like stamping, sticking stickers, singing, and
dancing. We even dance together, filled with joy. In just over two months,
the principal, teachers, and staff have provided attentive guidance and
support, helping Chloey adapt to school life. I remember a time when she
couldn't attend classes for almost two weeks due to illness, and the
teachers showed genuine concern. I am grateful to the principal and
teachers for their care. WONG CHLOEY  

PN(PM)

LEE SING WAI JASMINE
K1(AM)

    Initially, I worried that my daughter would struggle to adapt to the new

school environment, cry, or have difficulty expressing her needs. However,

her cheerful smile upon returning home reassured me that my concerns

were unfounded. She had a fantastic experience in the pre-nursery class at

St. Peter's Church Kindergarten. Now in K1, she eagerly looks forward to

school every day. She shares both her happy and sad experiences, which

mark milestones in her growth. I am grateful to Principal Chan, every

teacher, and the janitorial staff for their care towards my daughter. Despite

our busy schedules, the teachers maintain regular communication, ensuring I

am aware of her strengths and weaknesses. Above all, she gains knowledge,

friendship, and love at this school.

Parent's SharingParent's Sharing



家長心聲家長心聲

CHEUNG YI LAAM JAYCUS  
PN(AM)

    I am extremely grateful that Jaycus was able to enroll in the pre-nursery class at St. Peter's Church Kindergarten.
Within just a few months, I have already felt the love and care the principal and teachers have for the children. I
remember being very worried before the start of school, concerned that he wouldn't adjust well to school life due to his
limited verbal expression. Thankfully, the school organized a preschool seminar for parents before the children began,
which reassured me and made me understand that this is a necessary stage for every child.
    At the beginning of school, Jaycus would cry every day, which as a mother, worried and broke my heart. However, the
teachers would send us daily photos, and from them, I realized that Jaycus was happy and actively engaged in class. Now,
after almost three months since September, I can truly see the tremendous progress he has made. Every time he boards
the school bus, he eagerly throws himself into the teacher's arms, and he even sings the nursery rhymes he learned at
school when he's at home!
    Therefore, I am incredibly grateful to the teachers for their teaching and care towards him. I'm also pleased that the
teachers always patiently answer my questions, providing me with a clearer understanding of his developmental progress

YIP TSZ YAU 

K1(AM)

    Tsz Yau started her K1 classes in September this year. Due to the COVID pandemic, she

had never attended preschool or playgroup classes, and she rarely had the opportunity to

go to the park and interact with other children. Tsz Yau has an older sister, Tsz Yu, who was

promoted to Primary 1 this year and has a reserved personality. However, after transferring

to St. Peter's Church in K2, she has become noticeably more lively and cheerful. She shares

many interesting things that happen to her every day. I want to express my gratitude to

Miss Fan, Miss Lu, Principal Chan, teachers, and staff members because of whom my two

children have had such a happy kindergarten experience. The students adore their teachers,

and they also get along well with one another.

    This year, Tsz Yau was fortunate to be placed in Miss Lu's class. On her first day of

school, she didn't cry, and after school, she would eagerly ask when she could return to

school again. Thank you to all the staff at St. Peter's Church Kindergarten for making this

possible!

LEUNG MACKENZIE SEN WAHPN(PM)

    All the teacher is very friendly and helpful,
they have a lot of activities that kids have fun ..
thanks for caring my daughter and and other
kids.....it's a big help my daughter learn a lot
from school St.Peter.

Parent’s SharingParent’s Sharing



POON YAT SUN  K3(WD)
Time flies, our two children (Hei Ching and Yat Sun) have had a very pleasure time at St. Peter's Church

Kindergarten for more than six years! One of my children will graduate from kindergarten after this academic

year and enter a new page in their lives. In the past three years, under the encouragement of the principal

and teachers, he has gradually grown up and become cheerful. He is excited to go to school every day. After

school, he always tell us about things that happened at school, such as what words he learnt, doing

handicrafts, site visits, birthday parties, etc. We feel fortunate that our children have been able to grow up

in this excellent and happy kindergarten. The school also encourages parents to participate in talks, visits,

interest classes, and parent-child handicraft activities, so that we can experience various meaningful

activities with our children which enhance our relationships. In the past few years, after the pandemic, we

also feel that with the efforts of the principal and teachers, the children can grow up happily and healthily.

Luckily, school life has finally back to normal. The teachers also kept a close bonding with parents and update

the school photos to inform parents about the children's situation at school, which is very reassuring.

In addition, the school also provides a lot of adaptation courses to support the transition to primary school,

such as writing the handbook, participating in the Mathematics Olympiad in primary school, and performing

rope skipping, so children can get prepared for primary school in advance. Finally, I would like to express my

gratitude to Principal Chan, teachers, and janitors for their teaching and love over the past six years.

家長心聲家長心聲
Parent's SharingParent's Sharing

 羅雅瞳 K2 (AM)

My daughter is a K2 student. Parents may choose a school with excellent campus

facilities and a large environment, but I prefer choosing a school with teachers who

are caring for my kid. I think these two factors cannot have it both at the same time.

First, in terms of campus decorations, I would like to thank all the teachers for making

them beautifully, so Ya Tong can improve her art ability in this beautiful environment.

The campus poster not only uses three-dimensional handmade methods but also uses

color-matching skills. She pays attention to the decorations on campus, which develop

her interest in art. Secondly, my daughter learned "empathy". Teachers use empathy

skills to communicate with students during parent-class observations. My daughter

once saw her classmates crying and took the initiative to say to her classmates, "It

doesn't matter if you can't do it this time, you can do it again, you don't need to cry,

Ya Tong will accompany you." I am glad to see that she knows how to care for others

and has empathy. Finally, I would like to thank Mr. Leung, Ms. Fan, Ms. Chen, Ms.

Tracy, and all the teachers for their caring and patient teaching to the students,

which has benefited the students a lot and made them excited to go to school.LAW NGA TUNG K2(AM)



LAU SUM YU GABI K2(AM)

家長心聲家長心聲
Parent's SharingParent's Sharing

St. Peter Church Kindergarten is very meaningful for us, my elder

daughter studied here from Nursery to K3, then it is my little daughter

Sum Yui turns to study in this school. All the the principal, teachers, office

staff or janitors, treat the children with heart. When I encountered

problems, the principal and teachers will provide assistance for me and

solved my issues. The school also provides different courses or activity for

children to explore and visits. Thank you once again for taking care of my

children, hope all of you have a wonderful life, and see you soon!

Hello everyone, I am the K3 parent of Chong Boi Yee. In the blink of an eye, there are a few months left in

K3, and she is about to graduate and become a primary school student. Thank you, Principal Chan, Ms. Chow,

and all the staff in the school, thank you for your dedication to the school. During these 4 years, she has a

happy and fruitful kindergarten life in this campus, these memories accompany her to grow together. I still

remember at the beginning of the Nursery class, Bao Yi cried for the whole month in school, and we were

helpless, all thanks to the infinite patience and encouragement of the teachers, so that she had the sense of

belonging to the school, from a shy girl to a cheerful girl, gradually fell in love with the school and enjoyed

campus life. After school every day, she shares with us what she learned, which classmate she played games

with, or what she had for lunch at school, which seems to be minor, but all of them are great memories for

her. Kindergarten is an important step for children to learn and grow, and she is very fortunate to be able to

grow up with the accompany of all the teachers. Once again, I would like to thank Principal Chan and all the

teachers for their selfless dedication. I hope the school will continue to work hard in the coming year to

nurture more new generations.

 CHUNG PO YEE  K3 (WD)



家長心聲家長心聲
Parent's SharingParent's Sharing

Thank you for the teaching and caring of Zik Zik. When he returns home, he constantly talks about

what happened at school, which shows his love about school life. He also made friends at school and

would share with us what games he played with his best friend. After moving up to K2, I noticed that

he has shown significant growth, the most obvious change is that he has learned to make new

friends! Although he still struggles a bit with starting conversations, he is making an effort to join in.

He is also very good at expressing himself now, which thanks to the school's teaching, and I am

especially grateful to Ms. Fan and Mr. Leung. Finally, I feel that he likes the Kung Fu class very much,

especially the dragon dance! He once said that although he is too tired to do the actions, he is also

happy that he can participate in the show! Great thanks to the kindergarten, Coach Hung, Miss

Kwan, and thank you to all the teachers and janitors!

TSE WAI CHAK K2(WD)

This is the final year of the kindergarten for my child, I

remember he is very shy in PN class, he talks and plays

alone most of the time. He also participated less in class.

However, under the teaching and caring of Miss Fan and

Miss Lau, he becomes very brave and takes the

initiative to answer questions in class. As a mother, I am

really glad that he made such a great effort, thanks

again to all the teachers. When he is K2 and K3, Miss

Chow is his class teacher, he becomes more and more

active, he starts to have his own opinions and is more

willing to share his thoughts, and he stays well with his

classmates. This growth is all parents willing to witness,

he likes to go to school and loves Miss Chow very much,

so my husband and I were relieved about his school life,

thank you Ms. Chow ❤️! Last but not least, thank you

Principal Chan and teachers, for taking such good care

of my child in the past few years, thank you for giving

my child a happy kindergarten time, that me and

husband will never forget.HUNG PAK HEI K3(AM)



YUEN KAI TUNG

KANDACE K2(WD)

家長心聲家長心聲
Parent's SharingParent's Sharing

LEE LONG KIU K3(AM)

Thanks to the principal and teachers for their thoughtful guidance, which allowed Tung Tung to grow up

independently. Especially Miss Fan, her two-years class teacher, often shares her campus life with me. She

will pay attention to any changes in her emotions, which makes us, understand her school life thoroughly!

When comparing to K1, she is more proactive in expressing herself and more disciplined now. The school

combines whole-day class with AM class in K2, which broadens her social life. With the addition of a new male

teacher, Mr Leung, she does not resist male and even likes to play with him! The school uses real-life

examples to teach students, which impresses the children deeply. This shows how powerful teachers are!  As

their parents, we are very grateful for the teachers at the school for their patient teaching, so that she can

truly enjoy her childhood, which launched a good step in her learning career, allowing her to experience the

fun of communication with people, and also allow her to explore things that outside our home.

Thank you to Principal Chan, all teachers, and janitors for their

guidance and care for Long Qiu! In these three years of school

life, he has been more proactive then the past, but he still has

room for improvement. He enters school every day without

looking back, which makes me very happy. His campus life is

very happy! He often sang songs taught by his teacher at

home, and he established a close relationship with his teachers

and classmates, building wonderful memories of his kindergarten

years. I hope he will continue to enjoy a wonderful campus life

and I wish teachers, students, and parents good health!

In the blink of an eye, Pei Lum has entered St. Peter's Church Kindergartenfor the fourth year. The scene of she is crying when she walked into school isstill fresh in mind. She is the eldest sister in the school now. She grew a lot,
from an introverted and quiet little girl to an active girl. Thanks to the

guidance and the warm smiles of the principal and teachers, she successfullyadapted to the school environment. From her frequent mention of Miss Chou,
Miss Yu, Miss Kwan, Miss Lau, and Miss Cheung, as well as everything

happened at school, all this proves how much she loves going to school and is
very thankful to be in St. Peter Church Kindergarten.

LING PUI LAM K3(AM)



家長心聲家長心聲
Parent's SharingParent's Sharing

We are delighted to share our heartfelt testimonial for St. Peter's Church Kindergarten Stanley, where our son

Julius is currently attending the K2 class of Ms. Fan and Mr. Leung. The school's exceptional team of

professionals provides a nurturing and heartful environment where children's holistic development is

outstanding. The teachers and staff at St. Peter's Church Kindergarten are not only highly qualified but also

genuinely passionate about their work. Their professionalism and dedication shine through in every

interaction. They create a warm and supportive atmosphere that fosters the growth and well-being of each

child. The curriculum is tailored to meet the individual needs of each child, ensuring their unique strengths,

interests, and learning styles are nurtured. This personalized approach allows every student to thrive

academically, socially, and emotionally. St. Peter's Church Kindergarten incorporates rituals and routines into

daily activities. These provide structure and discipline while instilling a sense of responsibility and belonging in

the children. 

The students benefit from a safe and predictable environment that fosters the development of essential life

skills. Communication between the school and parents is excellent. St. Peter's Church Kindergarten values

transparency and keeps parents well-informed about their child's progress, milestones, and any concerns that

may arise. This open line of communication helps us feel connected and confident in the care and education

provided by the school. In addition to these key points, St. Peter's Church Kindergarten excels in various

other areas. The facilities are well-maintained, providing a safe and stimulating learning environment. The

school emphasizes values such as respect, kindness, and empathy, promoting character development alongside

academic achievement. On a scale of perfection, we rate St. Peter's Church Kindergarten as exemplary in

every aspect. The dedication of the team, the holistic approach to child development, the personalized

attention, the incorporation of rituals and routines, and the effective communication with parents all

contribute to an outstanding educational experience.

 We highly recommend St. Peter's Church Kindergarten to any parent seeking a truly exceptional early

childhood education for their child. Our son Julius has thrived in this enriching environment, and we are

grateful for the care and education he has received. St. Peter's Church Kindergarten truly stands out as a

beacon of excellence in early childhood education.

FROMMANN JULIUS
ALEXANDER  K2(WD)



家長心聲家長心聲
Parent's SharingParent's Sharing

Ming Hei has been studying in St. Peter’s Church Kindergarten for four years. Due to the pandemic, we can

only have online lessons. However, I can still feel the teacher's enthusiastic teaching through the screen. I

still can't forget the disappointed expression of the child after the classes ended. My younger son Ming Kei,

who was attracted by the teacher's teaching that day and has been joining his elder brother in online

classes. He is also enrolled in the pre-nursery class this year and goes to school with his elder brother. Even

though the two brothers are not very similar in personality, they always laugh and share about school events

when they get home from school, and even sing a few songs. I believe that teachers put in a lot of patience

and love to make both of them involved in school life. I remember that my younger son had difficulties in

adapting to school life at the beginning. He once cried and looked for his brother during tea time, and the

teacher did not stop him. When the younger brother saw his elder brother, he quickly calmed down. I am

very grateful to the teacher for his understanding and accommodation of the child's discomfort. Ming Hei is

about to enter Primary 1. To allow K3 students to have a seamless transition to primary school life, the

principal and teachers have appropriately arranged preparations related to primary school, such as writing a

handbook every day and posting pictures of Hong Kong dollars in prominent places in the classroom, etc.

During the class observation, I was able to be in the classroom and understand how Ming Hei and his peers

took care of themselves and actively participated in classroom activities, which made me very appreciative

and reassured. I believe that the above are the results of the hard work of the principal, teachers, and

janitors. Thank you everyone makes their kindergarten life fulfilling and enjoyable!

CHENG MING HEI 

K3(WD)
CHENG MING KEI

PN(AM)
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Highlights of 1st semester's activitiesHighlights of 1st semester's activities



K2K2

K3K3



PNPN
下學期活動花絮下學期活動花絮

K1K1
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校內特別活動校內特別活動
School eventSchool event

道路安全講座道路安全講座

【查篤撐兒童粵劇工作坊】【查篤撐兒童粵劇工作坊】

快樂小蜜蜂宣誓禮快樂小蜜蜂宣誓禮

電力安全講座電力安全講座

《一人一花》《一人一花》

《減碳ABC工作坊》《減碳ABC工作坊》

Road Safety Talk Road Safety Talk 

Cantonese Opera WorkshopCantonese Opera Workshop

Happy Bee Oath Ceremony Happy Bee Oath Ceremony 

Electricity Safety Talk Electricity Safety Talk 

One person, One Flower Scheme One person, One Flower Scheme 

Carbon reduction ABC workshopCarbon reduction ABC workshop



非華語學童支援非華語學童支援
NCS SupportNCS Support

感官探索活動感官探索活動
Messy playMessy play



中華文化週活動中華文化週活動

蹴鞠蹴鞠

踢毽子踢毽子

Chinese Culture Week Activities

Cuju

Shuttlecock



舞龍舞龍
Dragon Dance

投壼投壼
Pitch-Pot Game

粵劇粵劇
Chinese Opera



戲戲劇劇教教學學

Drama

education
Drama

education
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Award ResultsAward Results
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Award ResultsAward Results



"Your Word is Treasured in My Heart" - Bible Recitation Invitation Competition - 
Bible Recitation Competition Merit Award

"Your Word is Treasured in My Heart" - Bible Recitation Invitation Competition - 
Bible Recitation Competition Merit Award

K2(AM) Chau Yuen Yue K2(AM) Chau Yuen Yue 

School Rope Skipping TeamSchool Rope Skipping Team
Third Place - Rope Skipping Performance -Hon Wah College (Primary Section)

Ding ding ding Children's Talent Competition 
Third Place - Rope Skipping Performance -Hon Wah College (Primary Section)

Ding ding ding Children's Talent Competition 

Off-Campus CompetitionsOff-Campus Competitions

2023-20242023-2024
自行分配學位及小一派位統計自行分配學位及小一派位統計
Self-Allocation of School Places and Primary One Admission StatisticsSelf-Allocation of School Places and Primary One Admission Statistics

編輯及設計:盧曼芝老師 黃思穎老師編輯及設計:盧曼芝老師 黃思穎老師
Edit&design: Miss.Lu Man Chih, Miss.Wong Sze WingEdit&design: Miss.Lu Man Chih, Miss.Wong Sze Wing

The 24th Kindergarten Mathematics Olympiad Competition The 24th Kindergarten Mathematics Olympiad Competition 

K3 (AM) Hung Pak HeiK3 (AM) Hung Pak Hei
Hong Kong Mathematics and Mathematical Olympiad Challenge-Hong Kong Mathematics and Mathematical Olympiad Challenge-
K3 Mathematical Olympiad Group-Gold MedalK3 Mathematical Olympiad Group-Gold Medal

Senior Class Group-First PrizeSenior Class Group-First Prize
All 18 Districts Hong Kong Island Eastern Music CompetitionAll 18 Districts Hong Kong Island Eastern Music Competition
 Kindergarten Group - Champion Kindergarten Group - Champion

75th Hong Kong Schools Speech Festival solo event （Putonghua）- outstanding award75th Hong Kong Schools Speech Festival solo event （Putonghua）- outstanding award

K3(WD) Chou YingK3(WD) Chou Ying

校外比賽得獎名單校外比賽得獎名單


